
 
West Sussex County Council 

 
Proposed Executive Decision for 22 November 2023 

call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 4 December 2023 
 

The following proposed key decision has been endorsed by an officer and will come into 
effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is activated. 

 
Decision Title & Ref 
No: 

Award of Contract:  Worthing Railway Approach Public 
Realm Scheme OKD29 (23/24) 

Officer responsible for 
decision 

Director of Place Services (Lee Harris) 

Electoral Divisions Broadwater; Tarring; Worthing East; Worthing Pier 
Key Decision Yes 
Purpose The Worthing Growth Programme (2017) identified a 

Worthing Public Realm Improvements programme in 
Worthing town centre to support the revival of the local 
economy by improving the quality and accessibility of 
public areas connecting Worthing station, the town centre 
and the seafront.  Public consultation on the proposed 
scheme was undertaken in April 2021. 
  
The Cabinet Member for Support Services and Economic 
Development endorsed progression of the scheme in April 
2023 (Ref: SSED05 22-23). 
  
  

Decision The Director Place of Services has agreed the award of a 
contract to the value of £1,492,377.02 to Landbuild Ltd 
for the construction of the Worthing Railway Approach 
public realm scheme as set out in the report. The 
construction is to commence in February 2024 with 
anticipated completion by November 2024. 
  

Interest and nature of 
interest declared 

None 

Service contact Stephen Reed, Major Projects Officer - Tel: 033 022 
27328 

Democratic Services 
contact 

Suzannah Hill  Tel:   033 022 22551 

Background papers See report for details 
  

https://westsussex.moderngov.co.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=1750

